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2015 Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association Annual Meeting
Sharing Hopes and

Dreams for the 

N e i g h b o r h o o d

The BMNA annual meeting took place on
Wednesday, May 13, 2015, with nearly 100
people in attendance.  In an effort to hear

about priorities from neighbors, chart paper was
posted around the room, with markers and stick-
ers available, to solicit input. Throughout the
meeting, participants jotted down their sugges-
tions for strengthening Bryn Mawr, or put re d
stickers by the recorded ideas they supported.

Not surprising, the longest list was for enhanc-
ing our parks. Suggestions for the Meadows were
supported by many, but Eloise Butler and Bassett
C reek parks were also mentioned as needing
attention.  Walking and bike trails, and sidewalks,
came out as a strong neighborhood priority. 

Neighbors also want to continue a focus on our
n e i g h b o rhood supported gardens. Our existing
hedge, downtown boulevards, triangle gardens,
and planters were all called out to be maintained.

A number of ideas were given to impro v e
n e i g h b o rhood safety, including increased stre e t
lighting and education about reducing crimes of
opportunity. Some wish there was more commu-
nity commitment to both Anwatin and Bryn Mawr
schools. Other suggestions included incre a s e d
housing for seniors, more participation in the
BMNA, and collaboration with Harrison and other
city agencies. 

Thanks to all those who took the time to join
their neighbors for a great meal and the opportu-
nity to share their thoughts with the BMNA board.
The ideas generated will be discussed at the June
CPP meeting, and the BMNA will use these sug-
gestions in setting priorities for the next 3-5 years.

- Jessica Wiley, BMNA Vice President

BMNA 2015 Fe s t i val of Gara ge Sales

The weather was beautiful and we had many
shoppers in Bryn Mawr this year. 87 neigh-
bors re g i s t e red their garage sale with BMNA

raising over $1300 to cover the expenses of a traf-
fic off i c e r, printing of the garage sale lists and the

port-a-potties. The BMNA garage sale had items
donated from 17 homes earning $778. A special
thanks to BMNA Vice president, Jessica Wiley, for
her help with creating the list of sales, Area 2 re p-
resentative, Lynda Shaheen, for her help org a n i z i n g
the sale, Area 2 residents, Sue Ve r re t t ( A rea 2 BMNA
re p resentative), Anne Taylor and Don Bloomdahl,
for volunteering during the event and last, but cer-
tainly not least, Rod and Jenny Carlson. The Carl-
son family loaned their garage to BMNA for the
week prior to the sale and a few days after. T h i s
is their 3rd year doing this for us. Jenny Carlson
also volunteered at the sale. 

This BMNA Festival of Garage Sales is one of
our many annual events. This particular event
re q u i res a tremendous amount of work and people
to help with the work. We are grateful to all of
you for registering your sale, donating your
unwanted goods and volunteering at this fun
e v e n t .

- Patty Wycoff, Neighborhood Coordinator



B RYN MAWR NEIGHBORHOOD
A S S O C I ATION 
Annual Me e t i n g

We d n e s d a y, May 13, 2015  
7:00– 8:45 PM
Bryn Mawr El e m e n t a ry Ca f e t e r i a
P resident Kevin Thompson called
the meeting to order at 6:45pm. 

1 . I n t r o d u c t i o n s -
P resident Kevin Thompson intro-
duced the Board Members, Staff
Members and Guests attending the
Annual Meeting.  Guests included:
Lisa Goodman-City of Minneapolis,
R e p resentative Raymond Dehn, Sen-
ator Bobby Champion, Josh
Reimnitz-School Board Dire c t o r,
R e p resentative Frank Hornstein and
Linda Higgins-County Commissioner.

2 . B u s i n e s s
Tre a s u rer’s Report for 2014 and
budget for 2015 presented by Tre a-
s u re r.

3 . Election for Board Members
2015 Board members up for election
a re as follows:  

Vi c e - P resident: Jessica Wi l e y
Tre a s u rer: Dennis Fazio
A rea 1 Co-Reps: Dave Holets,

G reg Fro e h l e
A rea 3 Co-Reps: Dennis Juillerat,

Brian Tre e c e
A rea 5 Rep: Beth Tu rn b u l l
A rea 7 Rep: Steve Harvey

P resident Thompson called for addi-
tional nominees. When there were
none, the slate was accepted by
a c c l a m a t i o n .

The meeting was adjourn e d .

2 The Bryn Mawr Bugle June 2015 on the web at bmna.org

BMNA
Reporter

The BMNA invites and encourages
participation by every resident to
each program, service and event
o rganized by the BMNA. Should
you re q u i re an accommodation in
order for you to fully participate, or
if you re q u i re this document in a
d i ff e rent format, please let us know
by contacting our neighborh o o d
coordinator at
o rg a n i z e r @ B M N A . o rg  at least five
days before our event.

WE E K LY ME E T I N G S O F

AL C O H O L I C S

AN O N Y M O U S

a re held at Bryn Mawr 
P re s byterian Church ,

Cedar Lake Road and
L a u rel Av e n u e,on 

Tuesdays at 7:30 p. m .

All interested people are
invited to attend.

Bryn Mawr 
Presbyterian Church

Welcomes You!


We Worship Each Sunday @ 10:30 a.m.
Nursery available for children 5 years & younger 

during Worship


All Are Welcome Here!
COMPLIMENTARY ADVERTISEMENT In Exchange for BMNA Meeting Space

From Scratch…
CINNAMON and
CARAMEL ROLLS

- Since 1965   

On the Corner of Glenwood & Logan
Monday - Friday 6:00 AM - 3:00 PM



6 1 2 - 8 67 - 67 0 3
j i m k a l i t o w s k i @ r e m a x. n e t © 1996 James Kalitowski, Realtor.Results

Each office independently owned and operated
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Recycling
www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us

/solid-waste
(612) 673-2917

Bryn Mawr Recycling Schedule

Monday Tuesday

Area 1 June 8
June 22

Areas June 2
4W, 5W, 6, 7 June 16

June 30 

Areas June 3
2, 3, 4E, 5E June 17

Use it up, wear it out, make it do, do without. Recycle.

From the Editor

At this year’s Annual Meeting,
the BMNA Board re q u e s t e d
input from the 100+ in atten-

dance. They are looking for guid-
ance on priorities for their work in
the coming years. Large pieces of
paper were taped up on the walls
and people were prompted to write
down ideas for or concerns about
specific BMNA strategies including
Parks, Schools, Crime & Safety.
Additionally, dot stickers were pro-
vided and people were encouraged
to show support for ideas that had
a l ready been posted. 

When I am faced with a blank
piece of paper, my mind tends to
go blank as well. Even though I am
well-versed in the work of the
BMNA, I must admit that I did not
have one original thought. Howev-
e r, I love stickers and used more
than a couple to “second” the sug-
gestions that other people put forth. 

As Vice President, Jessica Wi l e y
noted in her Annual Dinner wrap-
up on page one, the most ideas
w e re generated around parks. That
is not at all surprising given that our
community is surrounded by them.
So many parks, so many ideas. 

If I’m not mistaken, there were
only three or four ideas on the
“Schools” sheet. However one com-
ment generated far and away the
most sticker support (on any of the
s h e e t s . )

“What can we do to get more
neighbors to send their kids to the
community schools?” 

This has been an ongoing concern
of parents whose students attend our
community schools. They know
what a great experience it has been
for their children and wish more par-
ents made the same choice. I know
this is a sensitive subject. Parents feel
like they have done their due dili-
gence and have made a decision that
is in the best interest of their child.
Believe me, that is what I want too. I
just happen to think that our won-
d e rful community schools is where
you will find that, if you just give
them a chance.

P romoting the schools to Bryn
Mawr families has been central to
the work of the BMNA Schools
Committee and it is very exciting to
hear that many other community
members feel it is important. 

This past weekend, as I was mak-
ing my way to Anwatin for the final
p e rf o rmance of Shrek, I noticed one
of the cast members walking to the
school. When I saw her backstage, I
found out that she lives in the
n e i g h b o rhood. In fact there were
five Bryn Mawr youngsters in the
play this year. Next month’s Bugle
will have pictures of their wonderf u l
p e rf o rmance. Thanks to all those
who came by to see it in person!

- JoEllyn Jolstad, bugle@bmna.org

Warm COMFO RT FO O D … . .
THE WAY to
your HEART

- Since 1965   

On the Corner of Glenwood & Logan
Monday - Friday 6:00 AM - 3:00 PM

Bryn Mawr resident since 1976. All credit cards accepted.
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From the ARCHIVES
This article first appeared in the April 1976 edition of the Bryn Mawr Bugle. It was written by former resident, Allan Bruce. He collected oral
histories from Bryn Mawr neighbors and published a series of interviews in the Bugle.Allan and his wife Betty, helped establish the BMNA.

If you have historic info rmation or photos that you would like to share with the Bugle, please email Kevina Munnich at kmu n n i c h @ g m a i l . c o m .

N E W BMNA OFFICE:
Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association
2915 Wayzata Boulevard
Minneapolis MN 55405-2145
New phone number: (612) 767-1876

Save the date...
Ice Cream Scoop Off! 

We d n e s d a y, July 15th!



Community Projects

Ideas for projects that will impro v e
our community were solicited fro m
neighbors during January, February

and March of this year. The Commu-
nity Project Committee created a prior-
itized list from projects suggested over
the past 8 years and new re c o m m e n-
dations. After evaluating all the pro j-
ects using the established criteria, we
recommended four projects at the
April 2015 BMNA meeting. The board
a p p roved two projects for funding
and two projects for possible 2015
funding after further exploration.

One project approved for funding
was a buckthorn removal proposal in
A rea 7. This project is in its third year.
Leaders will continue to work with a
volunteer crew during a 2-day period
this fall. The equipment for re m o v i n g
b u c k t h o rn is available for other
g roups to use. Contact Area Rep Steve
Harvey if you are interested. 

The second project approved was
for a mural depicting the history of
Bryn Mawr. 

The proposal is to create a fre e
standing mural that can be placed in
various accessible indoor spaces, such
as the new Uptown corner space. 

Needing further information before
getting approval are proposals for a Big
Belly Compactor for downtown and

painting crosswalks at three sites in the
n e i g h b o rhood to slow down traff i c .

As in the past, many ideas were
submitted for improving the Bryn
Mawr Meadows and the Chestnut
S t reet Park. It is difficult to commit
BMNA time and dollars to these parks
when our Park Board Repre s e n t a t i v e ,
Anita Tabb, has assured us that the
Park Board has plans for impro v i n g
them. However, we have been disap-
pointed that the work has not been
done, and that timelines keep being
pushed back. We continue to monitor
this, and to lobby for the parks to be
m a i n t a i n e d .
Criteria for community projects include:
• Is it possible (politically, physically)?
• Does it meet the budget ($0-2000)?
• Is it sustainable long term ?
• Does it have neighborhood wide

i m p a c t ?
• Is there leadership (an identified

neighbor) to get the project done?

The committee keeps a running list
of recommendations, and all ideas
w e re considered. We appreciate the
suggestions made and hope you will
submit ideas for future projects to 
jessicasusanwiley@gmail.com , or 612-
3 7 4 - 3 4 8 1 .

The BMNA Community Project has
been in place for the last nine years.
Committee members include: Steve
Harvey, Area 7; Jay Peterson, Area 6;
Joanne Michalec, Area 4; Jessica
Wiley, Area 3; Susan Ve r rett, Area 2;
Kevin Thompson, BMNA Pre s i d e n t ;
Patty Wy c o ff, Neighborhood Coordi-
nator; and Nick Cichowicz, CPP chair. 
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Last day of school
for Minneapolis Pub-
lic Schools students
K - 1 1

Tech Dump E l e c-
tronics Recycling
10am-2pm, Anwatin
parking lot

BMNA monthly
meeting, 7 pm at
Bryn Mawr Presby-
terian Church in the
b a s e m e n t .

Bryn Mawr To t s
Meet Ups 3:30-
4:30pm at Bryn
Mawr Meadows. 

Summer Beacons
Camps for Grades 
2-8 at Anwatin 
Middle School. begin
Call 612-668-2470
for information

ROC, 6 pm at
Harrison Community
C e n t e r

Bryn Mawr To t s
Meet Ups 3:30-
4:30pm at Bryn
Mawr Meadows. 

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association Calendar - June 2015
All meetings are open - everyone is welcome. Neighbors are urged to attend and participate in meetings and activities of special interest to them.

Bryn Mawr Ne i g h b o rhood Association and its committees meet at Bryn Mawr El e m e n t a ry School during the school ye a r, unless otherwise noted. 

BMNA
SUPPORT THE BMNA!

We have some of the cheapest rates around!
Why don’t you adv e rtise in the Bugle?!!

Display Ad Rates Page Size Resident  Non 
R e s i d e n t

Full Page  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .10"w X 16"h  . . . . . .$260  . . . . . .$ 3 0 0
Half page, horizontal  . . . .10"w X 7 7/8"h  . . . .$135  . . . . . .$ 1 5 5
Half page, vertical  . . . . . . .4 7/8"w X 15 1/2"h  .$135  . . . . . .$ 1 5 5
Quarter page, horizontal  . .10"w X 3 7/8"h  . . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$ 8 0
Quarter page, vertical  . . . .4 7/8"w X 7 7/8"h  . . . $70  . . . . . . .$ 8 0
Quarter page, 3-column  . .7 3/8"w X 5.25"h  . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$ 8 0
Quarter page, 1-column  . .2 3/8"w X 16"h  . . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$ 8 0
3-column, 1/4 high  . . . . . .7 3/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$50  . . . . . . .$ 6 5
Sixth-page vertical  . . . . . . .4 7/8 x 6 3/8  . . . . . . . .$ 5 0  . . . . . . . .$ 6 5
Eighth page, horizontal  . . .4 7/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$35  . . . . . . .$ 4 5
Business Card, horizontal  .4 7/8"w X 2 3/8"h  . . .$25  . . . . . . .$ 3 0
Business Card, vertical  . . .2 3/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$25  . . . . . . .$ 3 0
Inserts  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .8.5"w X 11"h  . . . . . .$145  . . . . . .$ 1 7 0
(Inserts must be printed by you,d o u ble or single-sided.)

Color Now Ava i l a b l e !
$80 each color

Does not include ad placement fee.Some production costs may apply.

Ads are due the 20th of each month and should be 
camera-ready and paid in advance.

For more information contact Deryck (377-8968) 
advertising@bmna.com

C O O R D I N AT O R C O R N E R
My name is Patty Wycoff and I am the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood A s s o-

ciation C o o r d i n a t o r. Feel free to contact me at coordinator@bmna.org or

6 1 2 - 2 3 9 - 1 7 1 0 .
If you are not part of our e-mail list, please sign up at www.bmna.org .

Save the date for
Ice Cream 
Scoop Off! 

Wednesday July
1 5 t h !



BMNA sends letter

about LRT Pe n n

S t a t i o n
The letter below was sent May 22, 2015
on behalf of the BMNA.
To: Commissioner Linda Higgins

Commissioner Marion Greene
Senator Scott Dibble
Senator Bobby Joe Champion
Representative Raymond Dehn
Representative Frank Hornstein
Mayor Betsy Hodges
Council Member Lisa Goodman
Metropolitan Council Chair Adam 

Duininck
Metropolitan Council Member Gail 

Dorfman
Metropolitan Council Member 

Gary Cunningham

We are alarmed that the Southwest
L RT Corridor Management Commit-
tee is considering the elimination of
the Penn Station planned for the SW
L RT. The Bryn Mawr Neighborh o o d
Association has a long record of sup-
porting Light Rail, has been active in
its support of the Southwest Light
Rail Project, and has been adamant
in identifying the importance of the
Penn Station. As evidence of its
support, the BMNA has passed re s o-
lutions in support of the Project as
described in the DEIS and has
opposed the negative impacts on the
n e i g h b o rhood of co-locating fre i g h t
in the SW LRT corridor.

The BMNA has anticipated that
the SW LRT will bring great benefits
both for Minneapolis and the Bryn
Mawr neighborhood. But we will
realize those benefits only if the

Penn Station is built. Without the
development of the Penn Station,
we would be burdened with all
manner of negative impacts fro m
the SW LRT without realizing its
benefits. 

Without the Penn Station, Bryn
Mawr would lose its ready access to
the Cedar Lake Regional Trail and
would have difficult access to the
SW LRT. 

The neighborhood has done stud-
ies such as the Capstone Pro j e c t
which identified the development
and transportation potential re l a t e d
to the Penn Station. Besides local
development, the Penn Station
would provide broader transporta-
tion access to downtown, Ta rg e t
Field, Mall of America, St. Paul and
the western suburbs. That link
would serve not only the Bryn
Mawr neighborhood, but also re s i-
dents living to the north along the
Penn Avenue corridor.

Along with neighboring commu-
nities, we advocate for the impro v e d
mobility to jobs and activity centers
in the Minneapolis Business District
and along the length of the corridor
for reverse-commute trips to the
expanding suburb and employment
centers that the Penn Station would
p rovide. 

We ask for your support and that
you oppose the removal of the
Penn Station from the Pro j e c t .
Eliminating the Penn Station would
p rovide minimal help in re d u c i n g
the Project’s $341 million burden
but would be a great impact on the
n e i g h b o rh o o d .
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In a historic finish, the cities
of Minneapolis and Saint
Paul tied for first place on

The Trust for Public Land’s 4th
annual ParkScore® index, with
each city earning a perfect 5
“park bench” rating from the
n o n p rofit organization. Min-
neapolis Park and Recre a t i o n
Board President Liz Wi e l i n s k i
joined Minneapolis Mayor Betsy
Hodges and Trust for Public
Land officials to commemorate
this historic achievement at
Minneapolis’ East River Parkway on
Wednesday, May 20th.

Read the full press re l e a s e a n d
see additional photos on the MPRB
website: www.minneapolisparks.org .
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Thursday June 25, 2015, 5:00-8:30 PM
2100 James Av S, Minneapolis, 55405

Join The Friends of the Wi l d
Flower Garden for a tour of this
h i s t o r i c

house and its
gardens over-
looking Lake
of the Isles in
M i n n e a p o l i s .
Hors d’oeu-
v res and bev-
erages will be
served. There
will also be a
silent auction for access to thre e
exciting events.History of the House
and the Schutts.

Members of The Friends or non-
members can purchase advance
tickets for $25 per person or $40 per
couple. You can print out our ticket
order form and mail your check any
time prior to June 18 - OR - pay by
c redit card by using the payment
link at The Friends website:
w w w . f r i e n d s o f e l o i s e b u t l e r. o rg. In
either manner you can purc h a s e
multiple tickets of either price or a
combination of the two. 

Not yet a member of the Friends?
We are offering a special Friends

Membership package for the tour:
For a $100 donation, you will

receive a 3-year
membership and
t h ree years of our
N e w s l e t t e r, T h e
Fringed Gen-
t i a n ™ and a tick-
et for the tour.

You have two
options for buy-
ing tickets and a
m e m b e r s h i p :

1. Mail-order: Print out the order
f o rm and mail with your check,
payable to “The Friends of the
Wild Flower Garden,” to our
a d d ress on the form no later than
June 18. Tickets will be held for
you at the door.

2. Complete the ticket process on-
line and pay by credit card or
bank transfer.
All amounts are tax deductible.
If you have any questions you

may send an e - m a i l or you may
also call the tre a s u rer directly at 952-
322-7369, but you must order tickets
on-line or by mail.

Parks
w w w. m i n n e a p o l i s p a r k s . o r g

Free Community

Electronics 

Recycling Event

E V E RY Day is Earth Day !

Natural Step Tai Chi in Bryn
Mawr is hosting a free Elec-
t ronics Recycling event on

June 6th at Anwatin Middle School.  
“Natural Step Tai Chi is devoted

to building community for a healthi-
e r, safer environment. Recycling
a p p ropriately is one Natural Step
towards serving our local communi-
ty and the planet.”  Colin Snow,
Founder of Natural Step Tai Chi and
Bryn Mawr Resident

Bring your old computers, cell
phones, TV’s*, printers, fax
machines, VCR’s, DVR’s, Batteries,
Cables and most items with a cord
to be recycled, re p a i red, re p u r p o s e d
or disposed of properly (visit Te c h-
D u m p . o rg / N a t u r a l S t e p Ta i C h i . c o m
for additional details on what is
accepted).  Volunteers will be on

hand to help unload your items and
all data will be securely destro y e d
by Tech Dump at their site. 

The event will be held fro m
10:00-2:00 PM on Saturday, June 6th
at the Anwatin Middle School park-
ing lot located at 256 Upton Ave S
in Bryn Mawr.  Follow the Te c h
Dump signs which will be set up
the day of the event!

All donations are tax deductible
and in appreciation, Natural Step
will be offering a discount on
Beginning Tai Chi classes thro u g h
August as an additional thank you
for participating in this community
event (coupon will be given at the
e v e n t ) .

We look forward to seeing you
t h e re !

For questions, additional inform a-
tion on the Tech Dump event and
complimentary Tai Chi classes,  visit
w w w . N a t u r a l S t e p TaiChi.com or send
an email to
a n n @ N a t u r a l S t e p Ta i C h i . c o m .

* T h e re may be a fee for some
TV’s 

Calhoun Square (612) 827-1606
3001 Hennepin Ave. S. Fax (612) 827-1635
Minneapolis, MN 55408

612-374-1477
411 S CEDAR LAKE ROAD, MINNEAPOLIS, MN 55405

$20 HAIRCUT WITH KRISTINA
Present this ad at time of service. One per customer. Expires July 1, 2015.

Minneapolis and Saint Paul Parks 

Systems Rated #1 in Nation

Schutt House Garden Pa rt y
In support of the Eloise Butler Wildflower Garden & Bird Sanctuary

Call Minneapolis 311 for information
Weekdays 7 AM to 7 PM

Weekends 8 AM 0 4:30 PM

Minneapolis 311 is more than a phone
number. It’s also a 24-hour online resource

for access to City services. 
Minneapolis311@minneapolismn.gov
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June 2, 2015 Full moon, the Ojibwe budding plants moon.

June 4, 2009 Lovely fragrance from our “Miss Kim” lilacs. This vari-
ety is smaller and has lighter colored blossoms than our
native common lilacs, and usually blooms in June rather
than May.

June 14, 1981 S t rong thunderstorms with tornado touchdowns at Edina,
Lake Harriet, the Chicago/Lake area, and Roseville. M a y
and June are peak months for severe storms here .

June 18, 2008 Sitting on the deck in the dark watching fireflies on a
beautiful summer evening.

June 19, 2014 4.8 inches of rain in our backyard gauge, running water
in our usually dry basement. A cool, wet spring.

June 21, 2015 Summer solstice. The shortest night of the year, only 8
hours 23 minutes between sunset and sunrise.

Community Garden

U p d a t e s

The Garden Group has hire d
Field Outdoor Spaces, Inc. to
p rovide extra maintenance

services for the many community
gardens, boulevard gardens and
median planters in our neighbor-
hood.  

Thanks to the BMNA (and its sup-
porters) for providing additional
funds to the garden group this year,
Field will revitalize some of the gar-
dens this summer.  Some of the jobs
they will be helping us with include:
installing edging between lawns and
gardens, spreading hardwood
mulch, removing unwanted shrubs
and larger weed trees, pro v i d i n g
weed control, and pruning and
deadheading as needed.  While
Field will help us with some of the
m o re arduous aspects of garden
maintenance, we will still be re l y i n g
on neighborhood volunteers to help
with the ongoing watering and
weeding of these gardens.

Field will start work in June on
the following gardens: Cedar Lake
Parkway Boulevard Garden, Dentist
O ffice Boulevard Gardens, Gas Sta-
tion Boulevard Gardens and Newton
Triangle Garden.  Other areas we
hope to have worked on this sum-
mer include the Bryn Mawr Hedge,
Bryn Mawr Market Boulevard Gar-
dens and Penn Avenue Raised
P l a n t e r s .

Upton Garden Update
Thanks to the following volunteers
for helping clean up the Upton Gar-
den this spring: Rod M., Bill M.,
Cindy D., Paul M., Graham M.,
Nicole H., Erica M., and Kathy R.
Special thanks to neighbor J.T.
Thomas for aerating and mowing
the lawn at the garden for the past 8
years!   Lucas Goring also con-
tributed to the garden maintenance
this spring by providing us with a
complimentary lawn aeration.
Thank You!  It is nice to see that
neighbors are willing to help keep
the garden looking great.   

Ngon Vietnamese Bi s t ro
799 Un i versity Ave West, St. Pa u l

Ngon is in Frogtown, right on
the Green Line. It would be
easy to get to by train fro m

downtown Minneapolis, though
driving there only took about 15
minutes. 

Our visit to Ngon had highlights
and lowlights. Housed in an historic
building, they only have re s t ro o m
facilities in the basement, down a
steep, long stairway. One of our
g roup cannot negotiate steps, and
had to go down the street to a gas
station to use the re s t room. It was
really inconvenient. We generally
find the places we eat at to be
handicapped accessible, so this was
quite dissatisfying.

The food was a highlight, howev-
e r. They specialize in Fre n c h - Vi e t-
namese dishes, have many gluten-
f ree selections and use local ingre d i-
ents when available.  We started by
sharing  fresh spring rolls with
sweet sauce, mussels in ginger kim-
chi, and the Shiitake mushro o m
ravioli entrée with asparagus and
Red Dragon cheese sauce. All were
good. We ordered extra bread (re a l-

ly a treat) for dipping in the cheese
sauce; we just couldn’t get enough.

We each ordered one of their
very reasonably priced traditional
meals. Two had the Bún, made with
rice vermicelli salad, organic gre e n s ,
cucumbers, bean sprouts, herbs, and
peanuts and shrimp egg rolls, which
was delicious. Three had Com Ta m ,
a dish of broken rice, English
c u c u m b e r, tomato, pickled carro t s
and daikon. Two had it with jumbo
shrimp and one with chicken. While
the chicken was crispy and yummy,
the jumbo shrimp was a bit disap-
pointing. They were not jumbo and
w e re overcooked. The Mi, a bro t h
crafted using premium pork, spices
and egg noodles was ordered with
the BBQ pork—very good. We
topped it off with an excellent
panna cotta and a shot of Absinthe. 

The restaurant was small and
cozy, and quiet on a Friday night.
The décor was simple, somewhat
contemporary (exposed ductwork)
with warmth coming from the oak
b a r. Sadly, because of the re s t ro o m s ,
we won’t be coming back.

What the Moms are reading now :
The Healing, by Johnathan Odell

Eight Bryn Mawr Moms on the Search for Good Books & Fo o d

Gardens

1200 Glenwood Ave. N.
Minneapolis, MN

www.northwesterntire.net

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 5/1/15.

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 7/1/15.

$9 99 5

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 7/1/15.

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/14.

$4 69 5 Stop in for a 

FREE estimate

Call for a
Q u o t e

$1 99 5

(up to 5qts non-synthetic oil)

O I L C H A N G E A/C RECH A R G E

SUMMER CAR CARE
PA C K A G E

We Have All Brands 
of Ti r e s

We Repair All Ve h i c l e
Ty p e s

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 7/1/15.

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 7/1/15.

GET FIRESTO N E
P R E PAID VISA CARD

On Purchase of 
Eligible Ti r e s

Parading for Pe a c e

Bruce Berry, Bryn Mawr
A rea 3 resident and for-
mer BMNA board mem-

b e r, is tireless in pro m o t i n g
peace. As members of Ve t e r a n ’ s
for Peace Chapter 27, he and for-
mer resident, board member, and
Bugle columnist, Dave Logsdon,
w e re spotted participating the the
May Day Parade.
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Join Bryn Mawr To t s !

Meet other families in Bryn Ma w r.
2nd and 4th Sundays each month, 
3 : 3 0 - 4 : 3 0 p m
Bryn Mawr Me a d ows Pl a y g ro u n d

Bryn Mawr Tots - Who are we?
A casual network of neigh-
b o rhood parents looking to

connect for friendship, play dates,
advice and more. Want to be added
to the email group? Contact Kate
Olson at
k a t e a n d m a t t . o l s o n @ g m a i l . c o m

Camp is a Van is back at Bry n

M awr Church! 

Bryn Mawr Pre s b y t e r i a n
C h u rch is hosting Camp in a
Van again this summer. Camp

will run Monday, June 22 to Friday
June 26 for children currently in
grades K-5. Approximate hours will
be 9 am to 1 pm. Camp in a Van is
a day camp run by Pre s b y t e r i a n
Clearwater Forest. Counselors pro-
vide fun programming for elemen-
tary aged kids at the church and
n e i g h b o rhood parks. Sign up online
h e re :
h t t p s : / / w w w . e v e n t b r i t e . c o m / e / c a m p
- i n - a - v a n - 2 0 1 5 - t i c k e t s - 1 6 2 0 9 3 5 0 6 0 4
M o re details at 
w w w . b r y n m a w rc h u rc h . o rg .

The Bryn Mawr Early Childhood

Special Education “ B ryn Maw r

B u d d i e s ” Inclusion progra m !

We are looking for childre n
ages 3 to 5 years old to
participate in our pre-

school programs to act as peer
models in the areas of social and
language skills for our students with
special needs. If you are intere s t e d
in a free preschool experience for
your child, please contact Molly Sail-
er at m o l l y . s a i l e r @ m p l s . k 1 2 . m n . u s
or 612.668.2500 for more inform a-
tion about how to apply for this
g reat new program! Also visit our
website for more info and an online
registration form at
w w w . b r y n m a w r. m p l s . k 1 2 . m n . u s

Contact Information For 

Community Schools
Bryn Mawr El e m e n t a ry (Pre K - 5 )
252 Upton Avenue South
6 1 2 - 6 6 8 - 2 5 0 0
b r y n m a w r. M i n n e a p o l i s . k 1 2 . m n . u s
Minneapolis Kids School-age Childcare
(at Bryn Mawr School)
6 1 2 - 6 6 8 - 3 8 9 0
m p l s k i d s . M i n n e a p o l i s . k 1 2 . m n . u s /

Anwatin Middle School (6-8) 
In t e rnational Ba c c a l a u reate and 
Spanish Dual Im m e r s i o n
256 Upton Avenue South
6 1 2 - 6 6 8 - 2 4 5 0
a n w a t i n . M i n n e a p o l i s . k 1 2 . m n . u s
Anwatin Community Ed u c a t i o n
6 1 2 - 6 6 8 - 2 4 7 0
w w w . m p l s c o m m u n i t y e d . c o m

Teams of 4th graders fro m
Bryn Mawr Elementary took
1 s t and 2nd place in the

Spring session of the The Stock
Market Game,™ led by Twin Cities
financial literacy non-profit Best-
P re p .

Employees from Allianz Life®
coached the student teams, in
investing $100,000 of ‘virtual money’
in the New York Stock Exchange.
M o re than 1,000 elementary, middle
and high school students from the
g reater Twin Cities metro participat-
ed in the virtual game, aimed at
educating students on investing and
the stock market. Bryn Mawr’s 1st
place team ended the 3-month
game with $112,233.99, which
topped not only their Elementary
Division, but also all of the teams in
the Middle School Division, and all
but 3 teams in the High School Divi-
s i o n !

The 1st place team, named
“Bombiest People,” included Bryn

Mawr neighbors Charlie Morris and
Miranda Sih, and their friends Lana
Vang and Sylvia Fleck. The top 3
teams in each division were hon-
o red at an awards luncheon at
Allianz, hosted by Walter White,
P resident and CEO of Allianz Life
Insurance Company of North Ameri-
ca and Bob Kaitz, President and
CEO of BestPrep. Each 1st p l a c e
team member received a $50 Ta rg e t
gift card, and each 2nd place win-
ner a $25 Ta rget gift card.

When asked about their invest-
ment strategies, Charlie said they’d
bought Kraft stock because they all
like Kraft Mac & Cheese; stock in
Disney because “Disney World is
awesome,” and Nike stock because
they’d heard lots of kids talking
about how much they liked and
wanted Nike ‘Jordans.

— Lisa Mills
Bryn Mawr Community School PTA

Young Stock Market Wi z a r d s



A n watin International 

Baccalaureate and Spanish

Dual Immersion Middle School

Anwatin Middle School Princi-
pal VaNita Miller will be
departing from Anwatin at

the end of the current school year
to become principal at Field Middle
School. I am pleased to announce
Steve Flucas as the new principal of
Anwatin effective July 1. 

M r. Flucas comes to Minneapolis
Public Schools (MPS) from Bloom-
ington where he served as principal
for Poplar Bridge Elementary School
since July 2012. Prior to this, he
served as principal for two years at
Dayton’s Bluff Achievement Plus
Elementary in St. Paul. Mr. Flucas
also has two years of experience as
an assistant principal at Monro e / L i n-
wood Arts Plus Community School
in St. Paul. In addition to his work
as a school administrator, Mr. Flucas
also has several years of experience
as a school social worker. 

M r. Flucas received his bachelor’s
d e g ree in geography from Southern
Illinois University. He subsequently
e a rned a master’s degree in social
work from the University of Illinois
at Urbana Champaign. He is
licensed as both a principal and
school social worker by the Min-
nesota Department of Education. 

Of his new position, Mr. Flucas
says, “I am extremely excited to be
a part of MPS. Anwatin is a unique,
diverse learning community, and I
can’t wait to meet the wonderf u l
students and families. I am honore d
to have been chosen as the school’s
next leader. ”

Thank you for your continued
commitment to your student’s aca-
demic success. Please join me in
welcoming Mr. Flucas to the
Anwatin community. 

Excerpted from a letter to families
from Jackie Hanson,

Associate Superintendent,
MPS Middle Schools

B ryn Mawr Community School

Iam pleased to announce Kristi
Ward as the new principal of
Bryn Mawr effective July 1.

Ms. Ward has worked in MPS
since 1997 as both a teacher and an
a d m i n i s t r a t o r. Beginning in Oct.
2010, she has served as education
administrator at MPS’ Metro SJ – St
Joseph’s Home for Children re s i d e n-
tial, day treatment and shelter pro-
grams. Prior to that, she was a dis-
trict program facilitator for citywide
behavior programs for two years,
during which time she also served
as an extended school year coordi-
nator for part of one year. Ms.
Ward’s MPS teaching career included
five years as a teacher on special
assignment and six years as a spe-
cial program for elementary needs
(SPEN) teacher at Whittier.

Ms. Ward received her bachelor’s
d e g ree in special education from St.
Cloud State University. She earn e d
both a master’s degree in education-
al leadership and policy and an

educational specialist degree at the
University of St. Thomas.

Of her new position, Ms. Wa r d
says, “I am extremely excited for the
opportunity to serve as your princi-
pal. I look forward to joining your
diverse learning community where
we will continue to build a stro n g
academic program in a nurturing
and welcoming environment. I am
reminded of a quote from Wi l m a
Rudolph: ‘Never underestimate the
power of dreams and the influence
of the human spirit. We are all the
same in this notion: The potential
for greatness lives within each of
us.’ I am quickly learning how gre a t
the Bryn Mawr community is and I
am honored to have been chosen as
your next leader. ”

Please join me in welcoming Ms.
Ward to the Bryn Mawr community.
If you have any questions, please
contact me at 612.668.0140.

Excerpted from a letter to families
from Ron Wagner, MPS Associate 

Superintendent, K-8 West

Urban Pe rmaculture Science

C a m p
Program Dates: June 15th—July 24th
NO Program Fr i d a y, July 3rd 
Program Time: 9:00am-12:00pm with
an optional lunch after programming 
Ages: Completed 4nd Grade thro u g h
Completed 8th Grade 
Program Cost: $120 for the whole sum-
m e r. (Scholarships are available, contact
Matt Branch) 

Le a rn about how urban perm a-
c u l t u re can change the way
you think about your food,

your neighborhood, & your city. 
This summer Beacons is sponsor-

ing a summer program at Anwatin
Middle School where you can learn
about: 
Urban Ga rdening 
Raising Chickens in the city 
Habitat Restoration and Ur b a n
Orc h a rds 
Aquaponics; raising fish and other edi-
bles 
Ve rm i c u l t u re: 
Tu rning your food wastes into black

gold 
Bu c k t h o rn – Scurge or Re s o u rce: 
C reating Art from an Ecological

T h reat 

Although each week of the sum-
mer program will focus on one of
the above topics through the lens of
p e rm a c u l t u re, each of the five other
topics will be touched upon each
week to illustrate the principles of
p e rm a c u l t u re. Perm a c u l t u re is the
integration of people and their
needs with ecological principles to
consciously design sustainable agri-
c u l t u re from micro to macro appli-
c a t i o n s .

Beacons Camp
Program Dates: June 15-July 24  
(NO Program Fr i d a y, July 3)
Program Time: 1:00pm-4:00pm with an
optional lunch beginning at 12:30pm. 
Ages: Completed 2nd Grade thro u g h
Completed 8th Grade 
Program Cost: $130 for the whole sum-
mer (Scholarships are available, contact
Matt Branch) 

This summer, Beacons and
Anwatin Community Educa-
tion will be offering a sum-

mer camp style program at Anwatin
Middle School. The day will consist
of rotation style classes for all youth
participating. The enrichment classes
a re as follows: 
Outdoor Ga m e s -
Youth will have a chance to partici-
pate in soccer, basketball, kickball,
c a p t u re the flag, freeze tag and
many more .
Mural Making- 
Each Beacons Camp attendee will
c reate their own mural to bring
home as well as work collaborative-
ly on a group mural to be hung in
the school. 
Craft Ma n i a -
Youth will create dozens of pro j e c t s
ranging from homemade candles, to
painted birdhouses and clay art
p rojects. 
Wii, Computers and Mi n e c r a f t -
This class offers youth a chance to
compete in Wii Game tourn a m e n t s
as well as learn Minecraft and other
computer games. 
Comics and Dr a w i n g -
H e re the young people will have an
opportunity to read as well as cre a t e
their own Comic Books. 
Legos and Te c h n o l o g y -
This class offers a chance for youth
to plan, plot and strategize their
own creative innovations. Youth will
also have an opportunity to experi-
ment with Circuit Boards! 

F R I D AY FIELD TRIPS are included
in the cost and will include swim-
ming, the zoo, and roller skating. 

R eg i s t ra t i o n
You can download a re g i s t r a t i o n
f o rm on our website
youth.mpls.k12.mn.us/anwatin or
register online at 
m p l s c o m m u n i t y e d . c o m .
For more information, contact:

Matt Branch
M a t t h e w . b r a n c h @ m p l s . k 1 2 . m n . u s
6 1 2 . 6 6 8 . 2 4 7 0

Re t u rn forms to:
256 Upton Ave. S., 
Minneapolis, MN 55405
Attention: Matt Branch
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City of Minneapolis Curfews
Ag e Su n - T h u r s Fr i - Sa t

Under 12 9:00 pm 10:00 pm
1 2 - 1 4 10:00 pm 11:00 pm
1 5 - 1 7 11:00 pm 12:00 pm

The Bugle will be running its annual tribute to gradu-
ates in the J U LY issue. If you or someone you know
is a recent or soon-to-be graduate, be sure to dro p

an announcement and a photo in the Bugle box at the Bryn
Mawr Market. Include your name, school, and phone
number so we can call with questions. 

Or contact us (377-8968, or e-mail  b u g l e @ b m n a . o rg)
and we will help you write the interesting particulars of
your accomplishments and plans for the future .

Calling All 
Graduates!

Youth Summer Camps at A n wa t i n New Leadership Coming to 

Neighborhood Schools



Are You New to the 
Neighborhood? 

Contact Your Area Representat i v e

for a Welcome Pa c k e t !

Be sure to check re f e rences, State Agencies. BBB, etc. and inquire about bonding when using any new service.

R a t e s : $4.50 minimum (4 lines, approx. 40 characters per line), $.50
per additional line. FR E E ads for lost, found, free items, pets & youth
ads. Due Date: 20th of preceding month. I n s t r u c t i o n s : No ads over
the phone please or accepted without payment. Drop off in the Bugle
Box at the Bryn Mawr Market or email bugle@bmna.org.

FR E E

FREE - A complete set of World Book Encyclope-
dieas and Year Books. Great addition to your family
l i b r a r y. They educated my family before computers and
still hold priceless information. Mrs. Bee 612-377-2580.

SE RV I C E S

Blue Spruce Cleaning Company has been commit-
ted to thorough, concientious home cleaning for over
20 years. Owner does all cleaning - no employees. I use
nontoxic products and am insured and bonded. BBB
rated A+. Cleaning in Bryn Mawr for over 15 years. Call
for a free estimate at 763-498-2638 or visit my website:
w w w. b l u e s p r u c e c l e a n i n g . c o m .

C O N C R E T E / B R I C K / S T O N E / M A S O N RY: Repair or
New - foundations, driveways, sidewalks & steps, 
garage slabs, also kitchens & bathrooms. Call Gary 
6 5 1 - 4 2 3 - 6 6 6 6 .

Drafting & Design Services: Save money on your
next home improvement project by owning your own
design & plans. Invite competition to your project. Cer-
tified draftsman with 34 yrs. experience in exterior/inte-
rior design. Kitchens, baths, entertainment/family
rooms. New & existing construction, electrical/lighting
plans. Bryn Mawr resident for 26 yrs. Call Wa y n e
Crooker at 612-377-6648 or email:
w e c r o o k e r @ m s n . c o m

Ed Erickson Construction: Decks, porches, room
additions and interior remodeling. Carpenter and
licensed general contractor. Twenty-plus years Bryn
Mawr resident. Local references. 374-1618.

PAINTING SERV I C E S. Julian the Painter & Crew, spe-
cializing in beautifying “vintage homes”. Exteriors, interi-
ors, wall & ceiling repair, wallpaper removal, enameling,
color consultation & FREE estimates. Best rating on
A n g i e ’s List. Lic/Bond/Ins. A Bryn Mawr staple since
1994. Call (612)710-7071 or (612)377-9925.

R E M O D E L I N G . Windows and doors replaced. All types
of siding installed/repaired. Fences and decks. Custom
tile installation, sheet rock, taping, and finish carpentry.
Local references, free estimates. Tom 612-824-1554

SNOW REMOVAL TREE & SHRUB TRIMMING: 
Premier Lawn & Snow, Inc. providing reliable snow
removal, tree and shrub trimming with quality results
for SW Minneapolis since 1987. For prompt estimate
call Dennis (952) 545-8055.

VO LU N T E E R OP P O RT U N I TY

Volunteer tutors are needed to teach Adult ESL &
GED classes one day per week at Sumner Library. No
previous experience necessary; full training provided.
Must be able to commit to a 3 month period. 
For more information, please call John Ashby at 
612-377-5399 or jashby@mnliteracy. o r g

YO U T H SE RV I C E S

BABYSITTER Experienced, responsible: Bryn Mawr
resident, 16 years old, CPR certified, loves kids! Call
Merideth (763) 913.4491.

B r y n Mawr Resident (2014 SWHS graduate) If you
need help mowing your lawn, contact Jesse at 612-834-
4 5 4 3 .

DOG WALKING & PET SITTING: great with dogs
and pets, reliable 17-year old available for walking your
dog and pet sitting, life-long Bryn Mawr resident, call
Harry at (612) 245-2785.

Want 
Ads

THE BRYN MAWR
NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

2915 Way z ata Bouleva rd, Minneap o l i s, MN 55405

B M NA Board Members
Pre s i d e n t :

Kevin Thompson, p re s i d e n t @ b m n a . o rg 6 1 2 - 2 9 6 - 5 4 0 9
Vice Pre s i d e n t :

Jessica Wiley, v i c e p re s i d e n t @ b m n a . o rg 6 1 2 -3 7 4 - 3 4 8 1
Tre a s u re r :

Dennis Fazio, t re a s u re r @ b m n a . o rg 6 1 2 - 9 1 0 - 6 6 1 1
Se c re t a ry: 

Sandra Gay, s e c re t a r y @ b m n a . o rg 6 1 2 - 3 7 4 - 4 6 0 6
NPP Coord i n a t o r :

Nick Cichowicz, n p p @ b m n a . o rg

Area Representatives
1 G reg Froehle, g re g . f ro e h l e @ b m n a . o rg 6 1 2 -9 2 6 - 2 8 8 2

Dave Holets, d a v e . h o l e t s @ b m n a . o rg 6 1 2 - 9 2 2 - 8 2 7 4
2 G e o rge Seebach, g e o rg e . s e e b a c h @ b m n a . o rg 6 1 2 -6 7 0 - 4 1 1 1

Lynda Shaheen, l y n d a . s h a h e e n @ b m n a . o rg 6 1 2 -3 7 4 - 4 2 0 1
Susan Ve r rett, s u s a n . v e r re t t @ b m n a . o rg 6 1 2 -3 7 7 - 7 4 4 7

3 Brian Treece, b r i a n . t re e c e @ b m n a . o rg 
Denny Juillerat, d e n n i e . j u i l l e r a t @ b m n a . o rg 6 1 2 - 8 5 0 - 5 6 5 8

4 Christopher Etz, c h r i s t o p h e r. e t z @ b m n a . o rg 6 1 2 -3 7 8 - 2 9 8 7
Joanne Michalec, j o a n n e . m i c h a l e c @ b m n a . o rg
Matthew Stark, m a t t . s t a r k @ b m n a . o rg 2 3 9 - 3 1 3 - 5 6 6 1

5 Beth Tu rnbull, b e t h . t u rn b u l l @ b m n a . o rg 6 1 2 - 4 2 3 - 3 0 3 3

6 Vida Ditter, v i d a . d i t t e r @ b m n a . o rg 6 1 2 - 3 7 4 - 1 4 8 1
Jay Peterson, j a y . p e t e r s o n @ b m n a . o rg 6 1 2 -3 7 7 - 4 6 7 7
Barry Schade, b a r r y . s c h a d e @ b m n a . o rg 6 1 2 -2 0 3 - 1 7 5 8

7 St e ve Ha rve y, s t e v e . h a r v e y @ b m n a . o rg 6 1 2 -3 7 4 - 3 6 1 3

The Bryn Mawr Bugle is an open-fo rum newspaper published by the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood A s s o c i a t i o n .
Content is based entire ly on volunteer submissions which may be emailed to bugle@bmna.org .A rt i cles and let-
t e rs to the editor will be printed at the discretion of the Editor.The Bryn Mawr Bugle is published eve ry month
ex c ept Ja nu a ry.Distribution is free to Bryn Mawr residents; copies are also available at the Bryn Mawr Mar-
ket, Bryn Mawr Mobil and Cuppa Java. Subscriptions are $21 per year. Opinion art i cles rep resent the opin-
ion of the wri t e r, not necessari ly those of the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association or the Editor of the Bugle.
The Bryn Mawr Bugle will print letters to the editor as space allow s . L e t t e rs may be edited for length without
a l t e ring the letter wri t e r ’s message . L e t t e rs must be signed by the person who wrote them. Under the law, l e t-
ter wri t e rs , l i ke journ a l i s t s , m ay not commit libel, be obscene, reveal names of juveniles accused of cri m e ,
i nvade personal space, or incite to ri o t .

C o py deadline for the Ju ly issue is Ju n e 2 0 !
Display & Classified Ads are due June 20th. Ads must be pre-paid & camera ready. 

Call Deryck Jolstad at (612) 377-8968 or djolstad@msn.com for rates.
GENERAL ADVERTISING POLICIES: All ad copy is subject to approval by the paper, which reserves the right to
reject or request changes to an ad. Ad placement does not imply endorsement by the BMNA. The advertiser, not
the paper, is responsible for the truthful content of the ad. Readers use service/product providers at their own
risk and are solely responsible for checking re f e rences, state agencies, BBB, etc.

Bugle Corps

Editor
JoEllyn B. Jolstad 612-377-8968
bugle@bmna.org

Neighborhood Coordinator
Patty Wycoff 612-239-1710
c o o r d i n a t o r @ b m n a . o rg

Police Liaison CCP/SAFE
Rowena Holmes 612-673-2833
Rowena.Holmes@minneapolismn.gov

Ad ve rt i s i n g
Deryck Jolstad 612-377-8968
a d v e r t i s i n g @ b m n a . o rg

Subscriptions
Kevina Munnich 612-374-1854
s u b s c r i p t i o n s @ b m n a . o rg

Mailing Ad d re s s
2915 Wayzata Bl vd .
Minneapolis, MN 55405-2145
Phone 
6 1 2 - 7 6 7 - 1 8 7 6
Drop Off Box
Bryn Mawr Ma rket, 
behind the counter
Web Si t e
b m n a . o r g
Je remy St a f f e l d
we b m a s t e r @ b m n a . o r g


